
PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION
GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Date: 1/27/2022

I. Call meeting to order

II. Roll Call

III. Panhellenic Creed

IV. All SFL update

V. Executive Officer Reports

VI. Chapter Delegate Reports

VII. Old Business

VIII. New Business

IX. Announcements

V. All SFL Update, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

● SFL Policies will be added to the website. Your chapter president has a copy of them for
your review

● PHA Advisor Meeting was last night
● Chapter Support Model Overview- no change to your advisement from me

VI. Executive Officer Reports

President, Isobel Langham, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

● Welcome to our first meeting of the semester! I am extremely excited to work with you
all.

● For those who participated in the Nomination Committee, Thank you!
● I am working on gathering a comprehensive list of each officer’s office hours. These will

begin next week!
● President round tables will be starting next month!

Vice President, Katie Shipley, kuphavp@gmail.com:

● I am so excited to work with everyone this semester!
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● I plan to send out GA minutes the Monday before our meeting
○ Please try to fill out your portion by Thursday afternoon at 3:00

● Please reach out to me if you have any PHA, GA, etc. related questions you may have

Director of Health and Safety, Blaine Van Hoosier, kupharisk@gmail.com:

● Working on scheduling two round tables (risk and social).
● Want to put an emphasis on mental health this term and how we can better support our

members.
● COVID: mask mandate in douglas county, make sure we are being mindful of the

community when planning and attending events.
● Going to be creating a form for chapters to notify me of social events. This is not for

approval, more for me to be looking at high-traffic dates where we may need more Safe
Rides out. Think this would be helpful in keeping the community safe.

Director of Public Relations, N/A, kuphapr@gmail.com:

●

Director of Recruitment Programming, Allie Zapp, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

● I held my first DOR roundtable last week, I mentioned that my goals for this year’s
include values-based recruitment practices and prioritizing the mental health of active
members and PNMs

● Working on drafting a schedule for FFR22, changing things around to mimic the
structure of FFR19

● I want to put more focus on PNMs having access to SAPEC resources and an
understanding of our Care Sisters program prior to the start of recruitment.

● Other things I am working on include recruitment policy revisions, guidebook, and
Panhellenic Experience Day.

● Please encourage your members to sign up for Panhellenic recruitment assistant
positions- we have a big team and it’s important that these roles get filled!

Director of Judicial Affairs, Avery Amerio, kuphajudicial@gmail.com:

● So happy to be back with you all! This is going to be an amazing year and term!
● Pushing DOJA Recruitment Team applications! It will function similarly to the Judicial

Board but will be solely for Fall Formal Recruitment.
● Recruitment Policies are in the process of being updated! If anyone has

questions/feedback/suggestions, please don’t hesitate to contact me or any of the
DORs!

● Bylaws will be updated to reflect the new standing SFL policies, along with changes
within NPC! Again, if you have feedback/questions/comments/concerns, please reach
out to me!

● NPC Pilot Program!
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Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, N/A
pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

●

Director of Recruitment Personnel, Lainie Stein, ku.pha.cor@gmail.com:

● So happy to be back with you all!! I look forward to working with you all!
● COR Tabling Event is next Wednesday, February 2nd from 6-8 on the 5th floor in the

Jayhawk and Governors room. Anyone is welcome to attend!
● Continuous Open Recruitment Assistant application went out back in January and is

available until February 10th! Please encourage your members to apply!!!
● Held my first COR Roundtable yesterday and made sure that all of the COR officers have

access to the COR folder.

Director of Recruitment Education, Maggie Maloney, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:

● Recruitment counselor applications went live in January and will be open until February
10th! As of today, only two more weeks to apply.

● Overall applications have been trickling in which is so great to see, but I am expecting
more to come in the following weeks. Thank you delegates for filtering in your questions
and getting the word out to your chapter members!

● Note on application: I have changed the date of the DPR, so please make sure your
members know that they can continue with the application if they have all other parts
and pieces.

● I made an email chain with me, each chapter President, the chapters delegate, DOJA
(Avery), and Caitlyn to keep chapters updated on where they are at with meeting the
required number of RC applications. DELEGATES: PLEASE LET ME KNOW IF YOU OR YOUR
CHAPTER PRESIDENT HAVE NOT GOTTEN THAT EMAIL!!

● I am currently in the process of organizing an interview schedule for RC’s who are
selected which will be the week of February 21st-25th.

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Sejal Thapa,
phacommservice@gmail.com:

● Hi everyone! So excited to work with you all this year!
● Almost all chapters have scheduled their Philanthropy events for this semester, final

forms for events are due tomorrow at midnight
● Pi Beta Phi is hosting a Panhellenic Wide Food Drive donating to Ballard Center, Salvation

Army, KU Food Pantry (Campus Cupboard), and Willow, donations are to be collected by
Feb 11th

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, Peyton Hadley, kuphadiversity@gmail.com:

● Hello!
● Updates on the possible applicants DEIA committee?? – ask, remind
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● All chapters are required to have 1 representative per chapter – possible bylaw convo for
down the line

● All applications are due Feb 7th and don’t want to have to push back

Director of Scholarship, Lilly Cleveland, kuphascholarship@gmail.com:

● Planning on holding professionalism event later this semester
● Contact information for Delta Delta Delta Academic Chair
● Academic roundtable coming soon!
● Peer tutor potential plan
● Headshot opportunity
● Encourage members to apply for Scholar of the Month!!
● February Month of the Scholar

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

○ Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson - courtney.richardson@ku.edu:

■ Will be holding a chapter service event on February 15 to make care

packages.

■ Moms Weekend will be April 1-3

○ Alpha Delta Pi, Taylor Thomas - adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Hosted our first COR event last Thursday!

■ Rose for Ronald Philanthropy will be February 12-14th!

a) Will send graphic when I get one

○ Chi Omega, Reilly Moreland - reilly.moreland4@gmail.com:

■ We are having Chi O Crush on February 11th at the Eldridge! The theme is

pink & red

■ Ladies Weekend will be from April 1-3

■ We have Firesides this weekend, it’s a Chi O conference nationwide for all

exec members

○ Delta Delta Delta, Isabel Dabrosca - izzidabrosca@ku.edu:

■ We are having Cupid’s Crush on February 5th

■ Mom’s weekend is March 25 -27

○ Delta Gamma, Taylor Goetten - bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We are currently having an 80’s in Aspen themed mixer with Beta at

Logie’s!
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■ On Tuesday, we held a COR event at our house, and our Informal Bid Day

is February 3rd

■ Our Donuts for DG philanthropy event is February 8th, tickets are $5

each, I will send the graphic for it soon

■ We are having a Valentine’s Day Semi on February 12th at the Cave

■ Mom’s weekend is March 25-27

○ Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Lamfers - Katie.lamfers@ku.edu:

■ We have our semi formal on February 10th

○ Kappa Alpha Theta, Caroline Steele - kuthetacpo@gmail.com:

■ Founder’s Day today! Had to cancel our brunch and celebration for Covid

though.

■ We have our Valentine’s formal on February 12th

■ There has been a lot of interest in our chapter about getting involved with

PHA for recruitment and year round which is super exciting!

■ Congrats to Molly Bruns for being slated for NM development & IFC

relations!

■ Introduce Hailey Burgess, Panhellenic Assistant for our chapter

○ Kappa Delta, Shayna Holman - kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We have a Valentines Date Party on February 11th

■ Our chapter is in the COB process! Members are going on coffee dates

and we are planning events at the house

■ We have our first recruitment workshop on January 31st, next week after

chapter!!

■ Mom’s weekend is scheduled for April 8-10

■ Our Girl Scout Cookie Challenge Philanthropy event is February 24th (I’ll

send a graphic once I have it)

○ Kappa Kappa Gamma, Isobel Thornton - kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Kappa Krush Feb 18

■ Mom’s Weekend April 8th and 9th
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○ Pi Beta Phi: Olivia Giardino - oliviagiardino5@gmail.com:

■ We have been working on the PHA wide food drive

■ Beau and Arrow semi formal February 5th

■ Currently in the process of planning our spring philanthropy event

■ All of our officers are transitioned

○ Sigma Kappa, Megan Carlson - panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:

■ 3 members will be attending Sigma Kappa’s Emerging Leaders Conference

from January 27th to January 30th in Dallas, Texas!!

■ Valentine’s Day date party is planned for Friday, February 11th

■ Began the COR process this week

■ Spring philanthropy event being planned – graphics and information in

the coming weeks!

VIII. Old Business

○ Vote to approve slate

○

IX. New Business

○ AGD return agreement

■ Proposal Fall 2023

○ Slate approved 11-0-0

X. Announcements

○ Kappa Alpha Theta First Adjourn meeting
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○ Chi Omega Second Adjourn meeting


